EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 3/11/08 at Ken Sigman’s Home
Attending:




Joe Jeter
Ron Keeley

Mark Shaw

Ken Sigman

Henry Stuth

1. OPENING…Ken opened the meeting with a prayer at 7:08pm.
2. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 2/12/08, Board…previously distributed…upon motion by Hank, seconded by Mark, these minutes were approved as presented.
3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ron distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May 2007 through February 2008, noting an ending balance of $15,990.27 as of February 29, 2008.  Ron reviewed the information and answered any questions.  Upon a motion by Joe and a second by Hank, the report was unanimously approved.
4. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…Hank reported that there were no new Builds/Approvals.     
5. WEBSITE…Ken commended Ron for stepping in on a temporary basis and doing a good job in getting the website information current.  As of today, the minutes are current and posted and several other areas have been updated and brought current.  For now, all “contact board” emails will be forwarded to Ron to help ensure a timely response.  After the annual meeting, we can have these emails forwarded to all of the board, if it is considered to be the right thing to do.  There was some discussion concerning a more permanent solution to the issue of finding an appropriate web master, and our plan is still to raise the issue at our annual meeting to determine if we have anyone in our subdivision who is interested in this position. 
6. OLD BUSINESS:

· Surfacing the Entrance to the Emergency Exit… Ken reported that he received a bid from Bob Waters Construction to do the work for a total of $4,204.11.  Ken really liked this contractor and the bid compared favorable to the one for $4,800 received earlier from another contractor.  We have contacted 10 or so parties about this work and received bids from three of them.  Upon a motion by Hank, seconded by Ron the bid by Bob Waters Construction was accepted and the work was authorized to start as soon as possible. 
· High Speed Internet…Ken reported talking to esa technologies president, Donny McCoy, and there is no information yet on the evaluation of the possibility of providing service to our area.  There was some discussion, but no additional information, concerning Verizon providing DSL service to our area.
· Wind Sock Pole for the Pavilion…Ken reported that the new pole is scheduled to be installed this weekend.  In addition, Ken was able to obtain two adapters, one for each pole, that attach to the top of the poles to properly hold the wind socks in place.   
· Dump Pile…An email received from Bill McGinnis in late February reported that he had not received a recent update from the county environmental person on any progress with Ben Jarvis concerning the cleanup of this area…he committed to follow-up.
· New Member Recruitment…Joe reported that he has not yet talked to Greg Lassen about serving on the board, but that he will and plans to invite him to next month’s board meeting.  In addition, Ron confirmed that he plans to run for re-election and Joe confirmed that he does not plan to run.
· Roof on Gym Set at the Pavilion…needs to be replaced at an estimated cost of some $50.  This is a fairly small project, but needs to be done.  Ken committed to try to pick up the materials this week.
· Transcribing Current ESE Restrictions to Computer Documents…Ken reported that little had happened on this initiative since last month’s board meeting.  Rob Vanhoy and Ken have exchanged some emails about the feasibility of the data port capture process, but little beyond this has taken place.  We should expect an update by our next board meeting.  
· Dues on Lots 1-250…Ron reported that he had done some additional research on the SCAD website and found that 31 of these lots had been purchased or refinanced since 1987.  Any further research would require going to the court house and spending considerable time to firm up any additional information.  It was generally agreed that Ben Jarvis should be contacted before any further research is done to determine the intent of the restriction as originally written.  
·  2008 Annual Meeting…Will be held 4/27/08, at 2:00 pm.  Ron reported that updating our signs was in process, that he had found keys and that the cost would be the same, that additional locks had been purchased to expedite the key updating process, and that he would start purchasing envelopes, labels, etc.  We still need the president’s letter, agenda, and roster. In order to make the 3/31/08 mailing date, we should have the information available by 3/17/08.  Hank agreed to obtain the Porta-Potties.  We will plan on doing the ballots right before the meeting.  Mark has agreed to handle the refreshments.  The issue of having a guest speaker was discussed…Ken agreed to approach Mark Scirto, the Channel 7 Weather Man, as a possibility.
· Garage Sale…Ron reported that the new date was May 17, 2008.  No budget has been prepared yet, but it was generally agreed that a $200 allocation should be adequate.  A flyer is being prepared to go out with our annual mailing.
          7.  NEW BUSINESS:

· Work Day…A work day was established for Saturday, March 29, 2008…meet at the Pavilion at 8:30.  Currently, two items need attention:  First, the fishing pier needs to be re-stained.  Second, the Old Whitehouse road, coming into our addition, needs a trash pick-up.

· Sunshine Standing Water Problem…has not been resolved.  Ron agreed to contact Bill McGinnis to determine if the county will step up fix the problem.  Ken will discuss the issue with Bob Waters Construction.

· Old Pipes and Culverts at New Dam Site on Fisherman’s…Ken will contact Bob Waters Construction to determine if they will remove them for us.   
         8.  ADJORNMENT…Upon motion by Hank, seconded by Joe, we agreed to adjourn around 8:15pm.

         9.  NEXT MEETING… Tuesday, April 1, 2008, 7:00 pm.
